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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:		December 3, 2012

TO:		Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors
		Michael Mayo Sr., Chairperson, Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee

FROM:		Brian Dranzik, Interim Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:	AMENDMENT TO AIRPORT LEASE AGREEMENT BETWEEN MILWAUKEE COUNTY AND RITE-HITE HOLDING CORPORATION FOR THE EXTENSION OF LEASE FOR AN ADDITIONAL FIVE (5) YEAR TERM

POLICY

County Board approval is required for the extension of lease agreements beyond one year at General Mitchell International Airport (GMIA).

BACKGROUND

On February 29, 2012, the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors approved the sale of a hangar from Marshall & Ilsley Corporation to Rite-Hite Holding Corporation and agreed to enter into a new lease agreement between the County and Rite-Hite Holding Corporation for the lease of approximately 21,500 square feet of land at GMIA on which to operate and maintain an aircraft hangar.  The agreement was for an initial term commencing upon the date of sale and ending November 31, 2013, provided, however, that the Lessee had the right to renew the Agree-ment for one (1) additional option term of five (5) years upon the same terms and conditions. Rite-Hite Holding Corporation is now requesting that the County agree to amend the new lease agreement between the County and Rite-Hite Holding Corporation to include an additional option term of five (5) years upon the same terms and conditions effective December 1, 2018.

RECOMMENDATION

Airport staff recommends that the County approve an amendment to the new lease agreement between Milwaukee County and Rite-Hite Holding Corporation to include an additional option term of five (5) years upon the same terms and conditions effective December 1, 2018.

FISCAL NOTE

There will be no fiscal impact with the approval of an additional term of five (5) years.  Rite-Hite Holding Corp. will continue to submit appropriate rents in accordance with the lease agreement.

Prepared by:  	Steven A. Wright, A.A.E. - Airport Properties Manager

Approved by:


_________________________________	____________________________________
Brian Dranzik, Interim Director		C. Barry Bateman
Department of Transportation			Airport Director
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